DRAFT: Subject to approval by the MIPTO Board

Matoska International Parent Board
Meeting Minutes 
March 13, 2012
The meeting began at 6:35 p.m.
John Leininger is timekeeper for tonight’s meeting.
The February 14th meeting minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s report – Angel Fleming

· Savings balance per bank statement as of 2-29-12 is $22,907.29
· Checking balance per bank statement as of 2-29-12 is $5,635.63
· Year-to-date income (as of 2/29) is $31,565.26 and YTD expenses are $18,848.49.
The board unanimously approved the treasurer’s report.

Angel will renew the MIPTO officer’s liability insurance and the general liability, crime and fidelity bond. The cost is $370 for the year (4/17/12 – 4/16/13).
Kristine Fischbach requested that the kindergarten classes be able to use their field trip funds to do onsite “field trips” instead of busing offsite. The board unanimously approved this request.
Kirsten Duoos requested funds to purchase materials to create kits for use by the interventions team, which would benefit both struggling and advanced students. The board agreed to ask for a more detailed proposal including a budget.
There was a question about whether the new RoboLab equipment purchased in 2010 is being used. John L. said that it is part of the spring planner that 4th grade will use. The intention is for 4th graders to use this as part of that planner each year.
Staff and principal’s report – John Leininger
The new school website will be launching soon. It is being tested now.

Karla Harding will return from maternity leave after Spring Break. Her long-term substitute, Heather Leaf, did a great job.

There will be no Science Fair this year.

Fifth grades are working hard on their Exhibition projects. They will be presenting them this Thursday.

The Hansel and Gretel play was a huge success with full houses for all three performances. Thank you to Kelly Bock for coordinating this activity.
The expansion plans will be presented to the White Bear Lake city council at their April 10 meeting. The process is moving along well. 

Playground equipment and/or an art mural project are the two top ideas for using excess funds to benefit the new addition. Gayle Chapman spoke in favor of new playground equipment and said that more is needed.

Shannon Otto announced that Dr. Lovett shared that both middle schools will be submitting IB applications.
Internal Audit – Shannon Otto

Shannon and Jennifer Weddell met with Angel Fleming to review three years of financial records for the MIPTO. Everything was in order.
Ashland Productions play

MIPTO will earn about $4,000 from ticket sales for the Hansel and Gretel play. The board agreed that this was a good experience all around that should be brought back again next year. There was a discussion about how to make sure all kids that want to participate are able, since there was such a large number involved this year and there could be even more in future years. Options include limiting the grades that can participate or having two full casts. It was agreed that this should not be seen primarily as a fundraiser, but as an enrichment opportunity, so keeping it open to as many kids as possible should be the main goal.
Carnival report – Gayle Chapman
The top raffle prize this year will be a Kindle Fire. The next meeting is this Thursday at 6:30. There will be new games this year. The carnival committee would like to purchase t-shirts that say “volunteer” for use during the Carnival. Shannon suggested that these shirts could also be worn by parents giving school tours. The board approved spending up to $250 from discretionary funds to purchase about 25 shirts in a variety of sizes which will be kept at school and used for various volunteer purposes.
Box tops  – Gayle Chapman

There will be one more contest this year. Gayle suggested having 3 classroom pizza party winners – one each for K-1, 2-3 and 4-5. The board approved spending up to $150 from discretionary funds for pizza parties.
Read-a-thon – Angel Fleming
The school minutes goal was not reached, probably in part due to the play happening in the same time period. The fundraising goal was $2,000 and $1,350 was raised.
The meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.
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The next regular meeting of the Matoska International Parent Teacher Organization board will be held on Tuesday, April 10th from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m. in the school’s media center.  All are welcome to attend.

Please visit our website at www.matoskaparents.weebly.com, for meeting minutes, agendas, and more.
